
Conley named Class 4-1A Coach
of the Year

Louisburg  High  School  girls  soccer  coach  Kyle  Conley  was
recently named the Class 4-1A Coach of the Year by the Kansas
Soccer Coaches Association. Conley led the Wildcats to a state
runner-up finish in May.

 

Kyle  Conley  has  spent  the  last  three  seasons  guiding  the
Louisburg  High  School  girls  soccer  team  and  grooming  the
Wildcats to be able to compete against some of the best in the
state.

It all came to fruition this year when Louisburg advanced to
the Class 4-1A state championship match and went on to finish
second  overall.  The  finish  was  something  to  remember  for
Wildcat  fans  as  all  that  was  accomplished  in  just  the
program’s  third  year  of  existence.

Conley was rewarded for all his hard work earlier this week
when it was announced that he was named as the Kansas Soccer
Coaches Association’s Girls Coach of the Year for Class 4-1A.

“It  was  definitely  a  shock,”  Conley  said.  “It  typically
automatically goes to the state champion, but for whatever
reason this year it did not. For me, it is, and always will
be, about the kids. As long as they are progressing, improving
and are challenged, I am doing my job. I am extremely humbled
to receive this award.”
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Conley led the Wildcats to a spot in the state championship
match after they defeated Topeka-Hayden, 1-0, in the state
semifinals. Louisburg would go on to fall to Bishop Miege in
the state championship match to finish its season with a 14-7
record.

It was the second consecutive season the Wildcats earned a
spot in the state tournament. Louisburg finished fourth at
state a year ago and have also captured regional titles in all
three seasons under Conley.

He has posted a 41-18-2 record during his time as the Wildcat
girls head coach and also guided the Louisburg boys soccer
team to its best finish in program history in 2017 with a
fourth place finish at state.

Although Conley is happy with the selection, he realizes he
has had a lot of help along the way.

“It is a great honor and I am beyond excited to receive such
an award,” Conley said. “I couldn’t have accomplished this if
it wasn’t for the kids and for all the help that (assistant)
coach (Michael) Pickman has given me these last three years.
He works a lot with the girls and he is a great asset to our
program.

“There are a lot of worthy candidates that could have received
this award, but I am very honored to have been chosen.”


